
Going but won’t be forgotten 

 
 

Some quotes from people on learning of Jericho Wolverhampton’s 
closure 

 
 
“This is so heartbreaking.  Without Jericho I wouldn’t be here today.  Sending 
you all our love.  You’ve always all been amazing and went above and beyond for 
every lady that stepped into your doors.” 
 
 
“I’m so sorry to read this post.  Your staff are amazing and did a fantastic job 
helping women and their babies in need.  Wishing everyone all the best for the 
future.” 
 
 
“This is so heartbreaking.  I wouldn’t be where I am today without you guys.  
Jericho House Wolverhampton will never be the same.” 
 
 
“I’m so sad to see u going, u have supported so many including myself at 17.  I 
wish u all the best.” 
 
 
“Incredibly sad . . . so many lives saved, nurtured and begun at Jericho and sadly a 
few lost.  36 years ago our paths met.” 

 
 
“I wish each and every one of you the best of luck in the future.  To all the 
residents good luck with your new lives.  You can do this.  To all the staff past 

and present good luck to you and thank you for being there for so many.  You’ve 
been a great host, brilliant colleague and most importantly wonderful friends.  
It’s with a heavy heart we say goodbye to the building but not the friendship.  
Hugs to all.  Stay in touch.” 
 
 
“Good luck and thank you.  26 years later and I still can’t say thank you enough.” 
 
 
“I’m so sorry to read this, you helped a lot of mom’s and children over the years, 
it’s heartbreaking news.  The staff did fantastic . . . What’s going to happen to 
families in the near future?” 



 
 
“I think we should do a Jericho House Wolverhampton reunion.” 
 
 
“Very sad day for Wolverhampton . . . such a special place . . . thank you.” 
 

 
“This is incredibly sad to read, I’ve so many joyful memories of Jericho House 
Wolverhampton and I will hold them dear to my heart.  You ladies always gave the 
best support and advice even after we left, and helped me to budget better and 
now I’m completely debt free, and that thanks to you all.  I am grateful to have 
known every one of you, and I wish I was closer to say one final goodbye, my 
children love you all just as much as I do, I wish you all the very best and no words 
can ever express my gratitude and thank you’s to you all.  At least you all have 
wonderful memories and feel proud for every woman and child you helped and 
supported.” 
 
 
“All the staff previous and present at Jericho are truly amazing - the help you 
have given to women and children in need beyond words.  Jericho House 
Wolverhampton has always been a part of my family.” 
 
 
“Really sorry tae hear this.  I had hoped you guys would have continued providing 
the very necessary services you have been for so many years!  All the very best to 
the special staff.” 
 
 
“Wolverhampton Council has lost a very important skilled staff team and niche 
service.” 
 
 
“Awe I’m so sorry to be reading this; also as like many I also needed the help and 
support and I sure got it turning up at Jericho nowhere to go 24 years ago and 6 
months pregnant leaving a vile relationship at the time; but how amazing the staff 
was and give me so much support that I needed.  Absolutely incredible people you 
all are; I was very grateful for everything you all did for me and I’m going to be 
wishing all the staff, the residents and ex residents the very best.” 
 

 
 
 
 


